
 

 
Issue 15 /June 1, 2008 

 

Sig Tau Old Guards and Friends Membership Keeps Growing! 
 

Dear Member, 
  
Our Sig Tau Old Guard and Friends membership continues to grow!  When we first began our organization we had barely a dozen 

or so members.  Today, our membership passes the one hundred-fifty mark!  
 
If you are new to our group, here is some background information about our organization and how our newsletter 

originated.  We began in 2003 when Sig Tau Alumni were invited by the Sig Taus to the 40th anniversary (40 
Years of Pride Celebration) of the founding of the fraternity at Geneseo.  Jack Sheehan (P‟63,G‟66)* our late 
cofounder decided to help contact Sig Taus from the 1963-65 pledge classes.  Thanks to Jack a group of us 

attended the event which was hosted by our younger brethren.  We had such a great time renewing old 
friendships and recalling old memories that we decided to meet periodically at Homecoming and other events.  
Therefore we began to publish our newsletter to keep our membership informed about upcoming events and to keep ourselves in 
touch and up-to-date with each other.   

 
In addition to our newsletter we began the Sig Tau Old Guard and Friends website http://www.etoldguard.com/ which contains 
our newsletter archive, vintage composites, and other useful information in LIVING COLOR!!!  We also added a Gallery website 

http://www.lbsed.com/etgallery/main.php that contains pictures of our events as well as vintage color photos from our glorious 
past.  With the help of the Geneseo Alumni Center we continue to accumulate addresses of other Sig Tau Old Guards who were 
members of the ―glory years‖ (1963-1970+).  We now also extend membership to our other Geneseo ―Friends‖ from that era as 

well as current ―New Guard‖ Sig Taus who have graciously hosted welcoming events for us at Geneseo. As of this writing we 
email or mail the newsletter 107 Sig Tau Old Guards, 35 Old Guard ―Friends‖, and 25 ―New Guards‖----totaling 167 subscribers!  
We continue to look forward to hearing from new members and hope you attend our events and those sponsored by our good 

friends at the Geneseo Alumni Center! 
 
Fraternally yours, 
 

Chuck Curatalo ‘(63 Pledge Class, ’67 Geneseo Graduate)  
 Sig Tau Old Guards and Friends Newsletter Editor 
 ccuratal@rochester.rr.com 
 585-723-3487 
 

*P followed by year refers to Pledge Class, G followed by year refers to Geneseo Graduation.  We will continue 
this new classification in all future correspondence. 

 

 
****************************************************************** 

 

Old Guards Meet at Geneseo Homecoming 2007 
Saturday, September 29th 

by 

Chuck Curatalo 

 
It was a bright and sunny autumn afternoon as I walked into The Big Tree Inn at Geneseo.  Not one Old Guard in sight as I 
made a quick stroll through the Big Tree.  Not one to sit in bars alone, I stepped outside to get a glimpse Main Street still 
busy with parade viewers, although not crowded as during the early Sig Tau Years. 
 

Sadly, I noticed that there were no longer any beautiful floats in the parade as there were back in 
our time.  Instead, scattered here and there were several Wegman‘s food carts strung together 
and decorated with a few tissue paper flowers inserted haphazardly into the wire mesh. A couple 

of carts actually carried some anorexic undergraduates.  Some things at Geneseo have certainly 

http://www.etoldguard.com/
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changed, I thought.  And not necessarily for the better.  Imagine today, some of our fat asses getting stuck in those carts! 
 

A few seconds later I spotted Dale E. Metz (P‟67, G‟70) strolling toward the Big Tree.  We recognized each other 
immediately.  Dale became my little brother in my senior year and as a result we never got to know each other very well.  
Except for one brief encounter on the Geneseo Campus a few years back, we had not seen each other in almost forty years.  

We went into the Tree and had a nice chat over a few beers.  We talked about his career in Geneseo as a Professor in the 
Speech and Hearing Department and his numerous publications as well as a few other important highlights in each of our 
lives. 

 
A while later we were joined by a ―regular‖ Old Guard Bob Hussey (P‟63, G‟67).  You can always count on Bob to show up-
--one of the nicest and gentlest Old Guards you ever want to me.  To our surprise we were joined by John Hopf (P‟69, 
G‟69) and his lovely wife Gidget (‟72 Geneseo Graduate) both whom I‘ve never met.  Unbeknown to me, John and his 

wife live in Geneseo.  In fact, Gidget has served on the Board of Directors of the Geneseo Alumni Association.  John works as 
a counselor and still plays in a band.  He also keeps fit by coaching and working in his Weight Training Co-Op which he 
formed along with a few other guys. 

 
Next we were joined by Dave Mead (P‟65, G‟68) our brilliant Sig Tau Old Guard and Friends Webmaster.  Dave‘s a 
―regular‖ favorite due to his bawdy and ―horny‖ sense of humor.  There are always laughs when Dave‘s around.  Not long 

after that Tom Wega (P‟69, G‟71) joined us—another bro I had never met.  This warm, gentle giant charmed us all.  
Shortly thereafter, Wendy, Dale‘s lovely wife joined our gathering. 
 

While we were all together we talked about the ―Glory Days‖ of Sig Tau.  Everyone had stories about the Regatta and the 
Follies. Many of which I cannot print here.  It seemed like we were reliving those wonderful days.  Much to our surprise and 
sadness, John Hopf who lives in Geneseo informed us that the Old Regatta Pond (sometimes erroneously called Hemp‘s 

Pond) no longer exists.  It has either been filled in or dried out.  Too bad, I had always hoped to see it again one day.  
 
After a few dozen hot and mild wings, a bunch of us ventured across the street to the Club 41 where we had a few more 

brews.  Then we decided it was time to crash the Alumni Wine Tasting Party at McClellan House (Geneseo Alumni Association 
Office) on Main Street.  There we were greeted by Patty Rogers-Hamilton (G‟85) (Director of Alumni Relations) and 
Patty Fennell (G‟65) (President of Alumni Board) who let us in because we 
were in the company of Gidget, a former board member.  There we sampled 

the California wines from the vineyards of Geneseo Graduate Joe Carr ‟82 
who hosted the party and donated the wines.  We all had a great time 
sampling the cheese and wines while surrounded by the beautiful art work of 

Professor Emeritus Richard Beale which was displayed throughout the 
rooms. 
 

After an hour or two of wine and culture, Bob, Dave, Tom and I decided it was 
time to spend the rest of the day and evening with the current Sig Taus and 
the lovely Agos at Ago House.  We were warmly greeted by the current Sig 

Taus who either think of us as gods or old relics—never could figure out which.  
We all had a lot of laughs and our blood pressures rose along with other things 
as we mingled with the young Agos with their low cut, short dresses. (Yes, it seems us Old Farts still have what it takes---and 

we don‘t need Viagra!!!) After draining a few kegs we went to the Vital for a burger and fries---not that our waistlines and 
cholesterol levels needed them. Then it was back to Ago House to finish off the kegs and for more fun and games.  Then we 
bid our young friends and each other good-by until Springfest and/or Squidstock—if not before.  And another memorable Old 

Guard Day ended.  On to the next!!!  (picture:  Dale, Chuck, Gidget and John) 

For many more pictures go to our  Gallery……http://www.lbsed.com/etgallery/main.php  and click on Album: 
Homecoming 2007 (First Album in First Row). 

****************************************************************** 
 

Sig Tau Forty-Five Years of Pride Celebration 
 
This summer a committee of current Sig Taus and Sig Tau Alumni will begin planning for the Sig Tau 
Forty-Five Years of Pride Celebration to take place sometime in 2008.  Homecoming which takes 
place on September 26 (Friday) and 27 (Saturday) has been mentioned as the most likely date. 

Therefore it might be wise to make a reservation at the QUALITY INN AT GENESEO 585-243-0500 
NOW if you will need lodging.  Rooms fill up very quickly at Homecoming and you can always cancel 
(24 hours before without penalty policy) if you have a change of plans.  Stay tuned for Special 

Bulletins for the more information and surveys.  We will be asking for your input and 
suggestions, particularly for some type of dinner get-together. 

 

****************************************************************** 
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Sig Tau Ryan Hamlin (P‟05,G‟07) Going for Olympic Gold! 
by 

Ryan Hamlin 

 
Does sliding down a mountain at 70+ miles an hour sound fun? It is, especially on a sled with your face just inches 

from the ice. It‘s called Skeleton, and yes it is a sport (http://www.skeletonsport.com/history/). Top athletes perform on both 
the World Cup and Olympic stages. This past winter I was blessed with the opportunity to follow one of my dreams, one 

shared with my sister Erin…Olympic Competition. She fulfilled hers back in 2006 at the Winter Olympics in Torino, Italy 
(www.hamlin-luge.com), now my journey is just beginning. 
 In December, I was named to the U.S. National Development Team for Skeleton. After my first full sliding season I 

achieved an 8th place ranking (third among first year sliders), and was told I had ―the stuff‖ or natural driving ability to be 
competitive internationally. Currently, I am working and training both at home and in Lake Placid, NY.  
 As with any Olympic Sport, an athlete must maintain amateur status, thus posing a financial 

mountain to climb, particularly for Skeleton athletes who are responsible for their own equipment and 
training costs (top of the line sleds cost $10,000). Family and friends have been very supportive in helping 
me achieve my goals thus far. To continue my goal of competing in the Olympics I ask you to take a look 

at the Amateur Athletic Training Fund (ATF) put in place by the United States Bobsled and Skeleton 
Federation (www.usbsf.com). The ATF allows for tax-deductible donations or gifts to be placed in a fund 
strictly to help offset the costs of training and equipment without compromising amateur status. I have 

attached an official statement from the USBSF regarding the ATF.  
 This would be greatly appreciated, and I am more than willing to answer any questions anyone may have. If anyone 
is considering helping me out you can contact me at ryan.j.hamlin@gmail.com , or if you happen to find yourself in Lake 

Placid during the months of Oct-March and want to check out the track etc. don‘t hesitate to get a hold of me, I also should 
be in the Alumni Database. In addition, The World Championships for Luge, Bobsled and Skeleton are all in Lake Placid in 
2009, (my sister will be competing in Luge) if you have never seen a sliding sport in person this is a perfect and awesome 
opportunity to do so. 

 
Fraternally,  
 

Ryan J. Hamlin 
Class of ‗07 
 

(Editor‘s Note:  Ryan will have his own website soon.  Stay tuned for details via Special Bulletins.) 
 
 

Pictures:  Ryan (#6) prepares for his run.  Ryan  (back row, third from left) with his team mates. 
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How to Help Ryan and His Team Mates Reach Their Olympic Goal: 

 
US BOBSLED & SKELETON FEDERATION 

 
AMATEUR ATHLETE TRAINING FUND 

 

Overview 
 
The United States Bobsled & Skeleton Federation is pleased to offer the Amateur Athlete Training Fund (ATF) to help 

offset the training expenses of its athletes.  Sponsors and donors may send donations to the ATF to benefit the 
general athlete pool, or a specific purpose.  However, the USBSF maintains discretionary use of these funds if an 
athlete retires, is suspended, or leaves the sport.  Additionally, in order to receive reimbursement of expenses through 
the ATF, the athlete must demonstrate the desire to participate and continue to participate in the sport of bobsled or 

skeleton.  Attached is a list of qualifying expenses that athletes use as a guide to access these funds.  The USBSF will 
reimburse athletes upon receipt of qualifying expense reports.  
 

The ATF is intended to provide incentive for individual athletes to develop sponsorship to cover their individual bobsled 
and skeleton training needs while maintaining their amateur eligibility status. 
 
Under joint supervision of the USBSF Finance Manager and Chief Executive Officer, the following general procedures 

will be observed.   
 
The athlete, and the Chief Executive Officer‘s designate, will communicate regarding the specific dispersals from 
his/her training fund. The budget and audit committee of the USBSF will make final decisions with regards to any 

questionable expenditure. 
 
USBSF Discretion 

 
If an athlete helps to solicit donations to this fund, we will make every effort to assist that athlete in qualifying for 
those funds with the following exception: 
 

Any remaining funds in an athlete‘s account upon his/her retirement, suspension, or death will be used to assist other 
active athletes.   An athlete will be considered to be retired if he/she does not slide for one entire season, and has not 
sent a letter to the USBSF expressing his/her intent to slide in a subsequent season. 

 
Funding Allocations 
 
100% of donated/gifted funds are available to athletes. 

 
Gifts vs. Donations 
Funds provided to athletes who do not qualify as ―donations‖ for the ATF are considered to be gifts from the donor to 

the athlete.  Gifts should be made payable directly to the athletes rather than gifting through the Athletic Training 
Fund. 
 
If the sponsorship funds are to be classified as a ―gift‖, the sponsor will not receive credit for a tax-deductible 

donation.  In this scenario, the USBSF will not need to report your income to the IRS. 
 
The USBSF will assume all sponsorship funds received are ―donations‖, except in the following three specific cases: 

 
A sponsorship will be considered a ―gift‖ if the sponsor sends a letter with the donation specifically stating the 
sponsorship is a ―gift‖. 
A sponsorship will be considered a ―gift‖ if the USBSF is aware of any familial relationship between the donor and 

donee, regardless of intent by the donor. 
A sponsorship will be considered a ―gift‖ if the athlete‘s name appears anywhere on the check (even in the memo 
section). 
 
If the sponsorship funds are classified as a ―donation‖, the sponsor may take credit for a tax-deductible donation as 
IRS rules permit.  In this scenario, if the athlete subsequently accesses $600 or more from those ―donated‖ funds from 
his/her account during any calendar year, the USBSF will issue a 1099-MISC to the athlete by January 31 of the 

following year, meaning the athlete‘s income for the previous calendar year will be reported to the Internal Revenue 
Service.  From there, it will be the athlete‘s responsibility to report this income on their annual tax return. The USBSF 
does not offer tax advice and donors and athletes should consult a tax advisor. 
 

If you wish to make a tax-deductible donation to specifically go to Ryan Hamlin‘s training fund, make the check out the 
USBSF and then specify who the funds are for in a letter.  

Ryan‘s name can't appear on the check to be eligible for a tax-deductible donation. 

 



You can mail the check to Ryan and he will deposit in his AFT.  His address is: 
 

Ryan Hamlin 
10770 Old Stage Road 

Remsen, NY 13438 

 
Or you can send it to the USBSF: 

 

Lisa Carlock 
Finance Manager 

U.S. Bobsled & Skeleton Federation 
1631 Mesa Avenue 

Copper Building 
Colorado Springs, CO 80906 

Ph: 719-636-1513 

Fx: 719-520-3212 
 

****************************************************************** 

 
 

A Letter of Appreciation from Current Sig Taus Regarding Fund Contributions 
 

Just a word from the current Sig Taus. As many of you may know we have recently fallen into some trouble with the 

administration of the school.  Our numbers were running low, and we accepted a pledge class of first semester freshman last 
fall. Looking back this was an act of poor judgment, but we are now working to get past that and continue on the legacy that 
Sig Tau has had over the years. On other fronts, we still are having the best parties, and accepting the courtesies of the 

eager female population of Geneseo. We will be relocating houses to 27 Orchard Street, which is two 
houses down the street. We are all very excited about the move and happy to finally be back into an 
actual house rather than apartments. After this semester is over we will be down to 16 brothers, but we 

have some good guys that are eligible and would like to pledge next semester, so this fraternity is far 
from dying out. We wanted to thank all of the alumni for your generosity, support, and devotion to the 
brotherhood. Although we ran into some trouble last semester we are working with the school to get back 

on their good graces, and Sig Tau is still THE premier Greek organization that it has always been. 
 

Hely Rodriquez 
 
Information for Donating to the Sig Tau Tax-Deductible Fund: 

 
As part of their penalty the two Sig Taus must attend a conference in Indiana which will cost them $900 plus traveling 
expenses.  A tax-deductible fund to aid the Sig Taus with these expenses has now been established with the assistance of the 

college.  To make a tax-deductible donation please make a check payable to: 
  
The Geneseo Foundation 

Erwin Hall, Room 202 
One College Circle 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

  
VERY IMPORTANT:  WRITE Sigma Tau Psi on memo line.  Also please enclose a note that says your check is going to the 
Sigma Tau Psi non-funded account.  ANY amount will be greatly appreciated. 
 

*As of May 19, 2008 the fund totals $750. 
 

****************************************************************** 
 

A Letter from Cofounder Tom DeBello (Cofounder ‟63, G‟65) 
 

Dear Chuck, 

 
It‘s been a long time since I graduated from Geneseo, and was an active Sig Tau member.  I won‘t go on and on about the 
old days, save that experience for a drink or two at the Big Tree Inn. 
After I left Geneseo I spent a year at graduate school in Binghamton where I studied Anthropology and met the love of my 

life.  But being young and thinking that there‘s time for everything, I took off after a year and joined the Peace Corps.  I was 
sent to the island of Mindanao, in the Philippines where I was an ESL teacher.  I hadn‘t wanted to be a teacher, I didn‘t have 
a teaching degree, and I may have been in the first or second class at Geneseo to have a BA that wasn‘t in teaching.  But 

somehow I took to it and really enjoyed it.   



When I got back to States I was hired as a junior high school social studies teacher, married Pat, now my wife of 39 years, 
and began a family in Smithtown, Long Island.  Pat worked in Sachem School District as a school social worker, and 

volunteered at the Salvation Army.  Some of you may remember Tim Clouser and Merilee Richardson, then his wife.  We 
credit Tim, who taught and coached in Sachem for steering Pat in that direction.  
Over the years our family grew, Tom Jr. my oldest is now 35 and a social worker; Damian the next oldest is 31, works for 

Merrill Lynch, and married to Nicole a lawyer (they are our family‘s "Mahattanites"); Nick is 29, also a social worker, and 
Gabrielle is 28 (a social studies teacher – there had to be one!) and married to Seth Meier (an art teacher and a DK, but we 
like him anyway). Seth and Gabrielle are the parents of our first grandchild, Brody.    

While teaching for 18 years I did what many of my colleagues did and took graduate courses, a 
master‘s in sociology, that started me teaching at the community college, and another master's 
that gave me a concentration in African studies.  I guess the lure of the exotic was too much for 
me even then.  Later on some friends in my department talked me into taking administrative 

courses with them at St. John‘s University.  I think they wanted someone else to share the cost 
of gas.  Today we‘d probably have to stuff the car to afford the cost of the commute!  
Sure enough I found myself with a doctorate in educational administration and the first of three 

principal ships in the town that I now sometimes live in, Amityville, Long Island.  Amityville is 
famous for two things, yes, the Amityville Horror, and Bruce Jordan (P‟63,G‟66).  For Sig 
Tau's the order is reversed! 

The last school that I was principal of a school also on Long Island, in Setauket.  I had a great 
time there and it is through associations that came together because of my interest in learning styles, that I began my work 
overseas.   

Since retiring I have worked for Buffalo State teaching in their overseas masters program aimed at teachers in American and 
International Schools.  Aside for the teaching that I still really enjoy, I get to meet committed and dedicated teachers in 
Africa, Asia and Latin America! The best part of the traveling is that Pat joins me and together we have been able to go to 

places that we never would have seen otherwise. 
Pat was with me in Singapore last November and decided to stay on Long Island to help Gabrielle with our grandson, so I 
made this trip on my own. While here for the month, I took advantage of a few days off and returned to the town where I 

began my teaching career.  It was my first visit to the Philippines in 40 years.  I was met at the airport by my former 
principal, now 86 yrs old and four of my former co teachers.  Throughout my brief stay I met teachers I taught with and 
former students- most of whom are now grandparents!  For me it was 
the real completion of a circle of my teaching career. 

About five years ago Pat and I sold our home on Long Island and 
bought a house in Wilmington, North Carolina.  We‘d been going there 
since the 80‘s and two of my kids went to college in North Carolina.  

We love it and hope to spend more time there as we slow down on our 
travels.  Right now we are planning a leisurely summer in Wilmington 
before going off to Swaziland and Uganda in the fall.   So if you‘re in 

Wilmington, North Carolina this summer give us a call! 
 
Fraternally yours, 

Tom DeBello 
 
(Tom is pictured last in this photo taken at the Sig Tau House at the 40 Years of Pride Celebration in 2003.) 

 
****************************************************************** 

 

 

Old Guards Meet at Myrtle Beach 
by 

Frank “Paco” Mayer (P‟69,G‟71) 

  
I went on a golfing vacation to Myrtle Beach (4/11 - 4/19) with about 20 other guys as I have been doing in early April for the 
last 16 years...  The weather was slightly cooler then normal, but still wore shorts almost every day.  Peter Massari 
(P‟69,G‟71) joined us with his partner Bill Hammond and friend, Chris Hill for the first five days and Tom “Moonzo” 

Mooney (G‟68,P‟71) came down also, so we had a chance to play golf, dine out together, and have a few beers.  Peter & 
Tom got a chance to meet some of my buddies from Massachusetts and they got 
to meet a couple of my old fraternity brothers.  We had a great time! Can't go 

wrong with good friends, good beer, and g.....well, Golf.   In true Sig Tau fashion 
Tom Mooney left to "drive" back home Tuesday morning (the day of his thirty-
fifth anniversary with wife and former Arethusa, Jackie)  Peter "suggested" he 

might want to send some flowers at least.... and after some moments of deep 
soul searching, he did!  Smooth, Moonzo!  Looking forward to getting together 
this summer with more of the guys to watch some of Peter's horses race, etc.   
As we get older and closer to retirement (those of us who are still working that 



is) it is great to be rekindling these old and treasured friendships.   Good Stuff, and again much credit goes to Chuck's efforts 
with the newsletters and all, and to Peter Massari for the work he did last year putting together the Saratoga weekend; helps 

to turn back the clock... and God knows, that's a good thing ! (picture: Paco looking over Pete's shoulder, Pete, his friend 
Chris and Tom Mooney (his back) at the Dead Dog Saloon, Murrell's Inlet, S.C.) 

 

****************************************************************** 

 
6th Annual Saratoga Day at the Races 

Thursday, August 14th 

 
The Geneseo Alumni Association sponsoring the 6th Annual Saratoga Day at the Races at the Saratoga Race Track 
(Saratoga, NY) on Thursday, August 14th.  The day includes a nice buffet at the track in the Paddock 
Tent.  Following the races there will be a dinner party at cofounder Bruce Jordan's (P‟63,G‟66) 

lovely home in the historic stockade area of Schenectady, NY.  Several Old Guards and Friends from 
the Rochester and Eastern New York Region have participated in this yearly event.  All Old Guards 
and Friends are welcome. Stay tuned for Special Bulletins for information regarding the purchasing of 
tickets. 

 
 

****************************************************************** 

 

Old Guard Notes……….. 
 

Bruce Jordan (P‟63,G‟66) has new productions of his hit play "Shear Madness" playing in Rome, 
Madrid, and Barcelona.  Those productions started this spring and are continuing.  Another 

continuing production of the comedy whodunit is in Athens, Greece, where it will soon be entering 
its ninth consecutive year of production.  He's also signed on to direct "Shear Madness" at Capital 
Repertory in Albany in the summer of 2009.  (For more Shear Madness News go to the Shear 
Madness website at:  https://www.shearmadness.com/?gclid=CIGb2qHd6ZECFRe6IgodHyzNXQ  )  

For the past sixteen years he has been part of the thoroughbred racing scene.  He and his partner, the late Sheila Richardson 
raced under the banner Devils Reign Farm.  They were active in the New York bred program and their gelding Unwaquoited 

Love (by Waquoit-Vite Aureole) was named "Outstanding Three Year Old" at Finger Lakes Race Track several years ago.  
Jordan, who still retains ownership of the stable is awaiting the racing debut of his last homebred, a filly named "Our Sheila" 
in memory of his late partner.  When not working in the theatre all over the country or going to the track at Saratoga, Jordan 
keeps busy traveling and acting as "Great Godfather" to the late Jack Sheehan's (Class of '66) three beautiful and talented 

granddaughters, Ellie, Jordan and Jacklyn.   
 
At the end of February, Mick (P'68) Brenno and his wife, Jeannie, visited Al “Smitty” Smith 

(P‟69,G‟72) and his wife Patty for a couple of days down on the east coast of Florida before they 
headed over to the Gulf Coast for the month of March (they are expecting their second grandchild 
in early April). (picture:  Al ―Smitty‖ Smith and Mick Brenno) 
 

 
Kathe Sheehan (G‟67) reports that her late husband‘s namesake and grand 

daughter ―Jackie‖ is now over one year old.  As you know Jack Sheehan (P‟63,G‟66) was the founder of 
Sig Tau.  Notice the smile that she obviously inherited from her grandfather.  Kathe continues to run The 
Costumer with the help of her daughter and son-in-law Amanda and Eric Zenner. 

 
 
 Pete Massari (P‟69, G‟71) says….‖I began to dabble in Harness Racing about 3 years ago.  My wife and I 

had so much fun going to the various tracks around the state that we expanded our stable and now have 8 
standard breds with one expecting a foal the end of March.  They are all 2 and 3 year olds and hopefully will 

be racing in Buffalo-Batavia-Saratoga-Tioga Downs-Monticello -Yonkers-Pocono Downs -Freehold and The Meadowlands as 
well as Goshen (around the July 4th week of racing there) throughout the year.  Hopefully many of the brothers will meet us 

and share in the excitement.‖ 
 
Sal Ciolino (P‟68,G‟70) says  ―the newsletter and the web page both bring back great memories of my years in Sig Tau. 

Keep up the good work and my regards to my brothers.‖  Sal is Associate VP of Enrollment at Gettysburg College.  He and his 
wife Kathleen have two daughters, Gina and Torre. 
 

Old Guards Doug Dixon (P‟68,G‟17) and Bruce Parmiter (P‟68,G‟70)) had lunch in Yorktown, VA – almost 38 years 
since their last conversation! While enjoying a quality lunch overlooking the York River, Doug noted that the beer and scenery 

https://www.shearmadness.com/?gclid=CIGb2qHd6ZECFRe6IgodHyzNXQ


had significantly improved since the last time they drank and talked in Geneseo – specifically, a local microbrew was better 
than a Jenny Cream Ale and Bruce‘s wife Janet was very attractive. We also enjoyed the river view. The occasion was 

prompted by Bruce & his wife‘s interest in possibly moving to the Virginia Tidewater area to enjoy their retirement years. 
Doug has been living in Tidewater since 1989 and Bruce saw Doug‘s contact information in the Sig Tau Old Guard Newsletter 
(good job Chuck). Anyway, if the writer (Doug) recalls it correctly, Bruce and his wife currently live in northern Virginia , he 

has retired from the Postal Service Management, they have put their three children through Virginia Universities (UVA and 
JMU) and as soon as Janet can retire from her teaching job, a move to Tidewater is contemplated. Doug lives in Tidewater 
after moving there in 1989 to do graduate work at the Virginia Institute of Marine Science. After two children, Tidewater 

became home particularly since his current employer, the Electric Power Research Institute (EPRI) allows Doug to conduct 
work from a home office. Doug manages EPRI‘s R&D program on fish protection for the electric power industry. Doug has 
three girls, one (Katie) a junior at William & Mary College and the younger (Caroline) a junior in high school. The age of the 
third girl is not known (keeps him out of trouble) though he is rumored to sleep with her (Gina). Enough of the travel log – 

the lunch, the beer, the scenery and the conversation were all great and they all look forward to possibly more of it in the 
future – go think, a couple of Sig Taus from NY wind up breaking bread & beer in the Colonial Williamsburg Virginia 
community! Yes, we are getting old!   

Bruce adds…concerning the beer - the local brew pub produce was indeed better than a cream ale, but that is not to say 
cream ale isn't a fine brew. Danny Wegman has recently moved two of his stores to the Northern VA area (I am told they are 
the #1 and #2 grossing stores in the chain), and as the stores carry a 30 pack of cream ale for $10.99, I must admit to 

having sampled several of these memorable brews in the recent past. They always bring back many fine memories of 
Geneseo. 
 

Fred Koch (P‟68,G‟69) writes…. please place me on the Sig Tau Old Guard active list.  I have received the recent 
newsletters and have enjoyed reading them.  As bio information, I am now retired (since 2002) from the Rochester School for 
the Deaf where I was the Assistant Superintendent.  My wife, Jo-Ann (Geneseo class of 69) is also retired from RSD where 

she was the Director of Speech and Audiology programs.  We are both involved with a lot of volunteer work and travel.  We 
have two grown and married daughters (one an Assistant Principal in the Greece school district and the other a special ed. 
teacher in Williamsville school district and both also graduates of Geneseo where they were members of the Sigma Delta Tau 

sorority).  Seeing the pictures and notes from other brothers from the late 60's brings back great memories that I would never 
trade away.  The newsletter is terrific and I look forward to receiving it. 
 
 

****************************************************************** 
 

Sig Tau Old Guard and Friends Website News: 
   
New Website Design: 
 

When you log on to the website at: http://www.etoldguard.com/  you will now automatically come to the main 
menu instead of the current newsletter. If you wish to print any of the composite pictures from the website it is 
best to save them to your hard drive first; then print them using either Microsoft Picture It! or Photoshop or 

other similar programs.  Again thanks to Dave Mead (P‟65, G‟68) our webmaster for designing and 
maintaining this site.  The website‟s address is known only to Sig Tau Old Guard and Friends Members 
and will not show up in any searches.  Therefore phone numbers and email addresses cannot be 

viewed by outsiders. 

New Picture Gallery: 

ALL FUTURE PICTURES AND CURRENT ONES ARE NOW IN THE  SIG TAU OLD GUARDS AND FRIENDS PHOTO 

GALLERY WHERE THEY CAN EASILY BE PLACED BY CHUCK, DAVE OR ANYONE ELSE WHO IS GIVEN 
PERMISSION.  TO VIEW THIS GALLERY GO TO http://www.etoldguard.com/  WHERE YOU WILL COME 
TO MENU.  CLICK ON ETOG PICTURES WHICH WILL TAKE YOU TO OLD GUARD PICTURES.  

CLICK ON PHOTO GALLERY. IN THE GALLERY CLICK ON EACH ALBUM PICTURE OF AND YOU WILL 
COME TO ALL THE PICTURES IN THAT ALBUM.  CLICK EACH PICTURE TO SEE IT AT FULL SIZE.  
(EASIEST WAY:   book mark this NEW shortcut which will take you immediately to the 
PHOTO GALLERY:  

 http://www.lilbytesoftstuff.com/etgallery/main.php  (This is the new link.  The ―old one‖ had to be redone.) 

When submitting pictures please send a list of captions for each one…this will simplify the process.  If possible send your 
pictures in a jpeg format with the reduced ―email size‖ to Chuck who will be administrator of the gallery at:  

ccuratal@rochester.rr.com.  At times, the Gallery might not be running for part of a day because Dave Mead‘s Main Computer 
which powers the site might have to be shut off.  If you experience difficulty logging on please be patient and try again later. 

Captions in Picture Gallery and Newsletter: 

http://www.etoldguard.com/
http://www.etoldguard.com/
http://www.lilbytesoftstuff.com/etgallery/main.php
mailto:ccuratal@rochester.rr.com


A NOTE ABOUT CAPTIONS IN GALLERY PICTURES:  After each Sig Tau identified in the captions we have placed the bro‘s 
pledge class year.  For those friends who are not Sig Taus we will indicate the year of your Geneseo graduation.  We follow 

the same procedure for the Directory and Newsletter Articles. 
 
1969 Composite: 

 
Thanks to Carl Kanoff (P‟68, G‟70) we now have a 1969 composite placed on our website.   You will see a link to our 
composites on the Main Menu of our website.  Thanks to Carl we also have many new pictures taken during his era on the 

Picture Gallery in the Album:  Memories: The Way We Were. 
 

************************************************************* 

Become a JOKE RECIPIENT AND SENDER 
 
We will no longer be printing jokes in the newsletter.  Instead we will continue the new policy of distributing 

jokes via email to those who wish to receive them through the Sig Tau Joke Recipient mailings.  If you are not 
on the list and wish to be included please notify me at ccuratal@rochester.rr.com.  Also, please send the jokes 
that you wish to distribute to the same address. CAUTION:  You must be open minded and have an 

appreciation for sometimes bawdy, raunchy and often X RATED jokes! 

 
************************************************************* 

 
OLD GUARD LINKS/ADVERTISMENTS 

 

Need some job or service provided?  Find companies and services that are 
run by our Old Guards and Friends Members. 
 
Lil‟ Byte Softstuff was founded in 1984 by Dave Mead as a computer services 

related company. Currently we create/host websites, build/repair computers, and 
program original applications for businesses or schools. Our website is 
www.lilbytesoftstuff.com/  and our motto is ―Exceeding expectations since 1984‖.  

The Costumer  
The Costumer is America's #1 Source for Costume Accessories and Supplies for High School, Collegiate, Community and 
professional theater for over 85 years.  This company was founded and owned by the late Jack Sheehan (P‟63, G‟65), a 

co-founder of Sig Tau.  It continues to be operated by Jack‘s wife Kathe Sheehan ‘67 and his son-in-law Eric and daughter 
Amanda.  The website address is www.thecostumer.com/cfwebstore/   

Tom Wega (P‟69,G‟71) is a Nothnagle real estate agent who works in the Greater Rochester Area.  He is fully committed to 

helping his clients by using Nothnagle's state-of-the-art tools and marketing systems. For more information about my services 
visit my website at http://www.nothnagle.com/agents/profile.asp?pid=27891 

******************************************************************************************** 

Memories:   The Way We Were………………Circa 1970 

mailto:ccuratal@rochester.rr.com
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http://www.thecostumer.com/cfwebstore/
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UPDATED MEMBER DIRECTORY 

 
Old Guard Member Directory  

 
Member/Pledged Email Address Address City/State Phone           
Grad/Class 

 
1. Lester Arthur ‘68 laainpa@comcast.net 402 Vineyard Lane Downington, PA 19335 803-548-5327 (B)*  ‗65 
2. David Barry ‘68   6190 Fawn Meadow St.    Canandaigua, NY 14425 585-924-2946  ‗71 

3. Timothy Barstow ‗68  4559 Limeledge Rd. Marcellus, NY 13108 315-673-4410 ‗70 
4. Irv Beimler ‘65 ibeimler@hovde.com 1824 Jefferson Place Washington DC 20036 202-822-8117(B)  ‗68 
5. Mick Brenno ‘68 mbrenno@nycap.rr.com 148 Maplewood Dr. Gloversville NY 12078 518-725-9041 
6. Roger Brown ‘68 rogerdbrown@msn.com 3722 Ben Hogan Dr. Longview, TX 75605 903-656-6839(B) ‗71 

7. Gordy Bruce ‘63 gbruce07@netzero.net 129 Milford Drive West Syracuse NY 13206 315-463-8315 
8. William Breuer ‘68  16 Prospect St. 29-E Filmore, NY 14735 585-567-2341 ‗70 
9. Jim Burk ‘65 dentist539@aol.com 78837 Jay St. Pultneyville NY 14538-0108 315-589-8201 ‗68 
10. Sal Ciolino ‘68 ciolino1@comcast.net  325 Table Rock Rd. Gettysburg, PA 17325 717-334-7716 ‗70 

11. Leroy Clinton FG   675 Hammond St. 1 Chestnut Hill, MA 02167         617-879-9824 ‗65 
12. James Colucci ‘69  1747 N. Westridge Dr. Wichita, Kansas 67023-1666  ‗70 
13. Mike Crino ‘67 mdcrino@hotmail.com P.O. Box 5747 Anderson SC 29623 864-224-2405 ‗69 

14. Tom Crowley ‘67   240 West Cornwall Road   W. Cornwall, CT 06796 860-672-0103  ‗69 
15. Chuck Curatalo ‘63 ccuratal@rochester.rr.com 145 Chimney Hill Rd. Rochester NY 14612 585-723-3487 ‗67 
16. Robert Crumb ‘68 bobdee_13146@yahoo.com  1709 Grand Ave Savannah, NY 13146-9774 315-365-2237 ‗69 
17. Rod Curran ‘69 rcurran@geico.com 8 Sergent Court St. James, NY 11780 631-584-4042 ‗72 

18. Tom DeBello FG ‗63** setdebello@juno.com   219 South 5th Ave. Wilmington NC 28401 631-848-4169 ‗65 

 

Starting at the Bottom: 

Don Durbin (P‟69, G‟70) 

Larry Wilcox (P‟68, G‟70), Steve Troskosky (P‟68) 

Jim LaMartina (P‟69, G‟72), Tony Siviglia (P‟69) 

Tom Spearing (P‟68, G‟71), Tom Powers (P„68, G‟71), Frank Maier (P‟69, G‟71), Carl Kanoff (P‟68, G‟70), Jim Colucci 
(P‟69, G‟70), Sal Ciolino (P‟68, G‟70) 

Tom Mooney (P‟68, G‟71), Steve Lembke (P‟69) 

To see many additional pictures of the Sig Tau House and Regatta circa 1970 by Carl Kanoff go to the Gallery at 
http://www.lilbytesoftstuff.com/etgallery/main.php and click on Album: Memories: The Way We Were Album 
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19. Dick DeMay ‘63  8311 State Rte 408 Nunda, NY 14517 585-468-2673 ‗67 
20. Charlie Dailey ‘70 charlied@rochester.rr.com  842 Victor Rd. Macedon, NY 14502   ‗73 

21. James Dailey ‘70  831 Victor Rd. Macedon NY 14502 315-986-3938 ‗72 
22. Dave DiFabio ‘70 DRDMD4@aol.com 8268 Cottonwood Ct. Liverpool NY 13090-6814 315-622-4504 ‗74 
23. Douglas Dixon ‘68 ddixon@epri.com 7905 Berkeley Dr. Gloucester Pt. VA 23062 804-642-0293 ‗71 
24. George Dougherty ‗68   14 Monterra Ct. Rockville, MD 20850 301-340-8573  ‗71 

25. Dan Downing ‘68 ddown70795@comcast.net 9855 Woolworth Court Wellington, FL 33413 561-784-4999  ‗70 
26. Mike Drexler ‘69 mdrexler@rochester.rr.com  199 Red Rock Rd. Rochester. NY 14626-3177 585-225-3329 ‗71 
27. Gary Foti ‘69 bi0man@yahoo.com  (H) 15 Bay Colony Pittsford, NY 14534 585-586-7818 ‗71 

28. Christos Geatrakas ‗69  4944 Cherry Ln. Manlius, NY 13104-1104 315-463-9999 ‗70 
29. Ken Gadbow ‘65 kgadbow@rochester.rr.com 4951 Butler Rd. Canandaigua NY 14424 585-394-7732 ‗68 
30. Jeff Gosch ‘66  4307 Cinnamon Path Liverpool NY, 13090-1927 315-652-4492 ‗68 
31. Chuck Hall ‘63  6480 Reservoir Rd. Hamilton, NY 13346-9559 315-824-1674 ‗68 

32. John Hoffman ‘67 John_J_Hoffman@keyspan.com  6 Terry Ave. Schenectady, NY 12303-4812 518-356-4926 ‗69 
33. John Hopf ‘69 mambocondo@yahoo.com  20 Seneca Ave Geneseo, NY 14454 585-243-3762  ‗70 
34. Larry Horgan ‗67 golfnut52@hotmail.com  752 Cline Rd. Victor, NY 14564 315-986-3888 ‗70 

35. Roy Howard ‘67  7710 Bouquet Ct. Land O‘ Lakes, FL 34637-7440  ‗67 
36. Bob Hussey ―63 rhussey@frontiernet.net 9805 Highland Ave. Dansville NY 14437 585-335-9795 ‗67 
37. Bruce Jordan FG ‗63 brujordan@aol.com 12½ North Ferry St. Schenectady NY 12305 518-346-6149 ‗66 
38. Rick Johnson ‘69 rickjohnson63@hotmail.com 813 Ridge Rd. Lansing, NY 14882 607-533-7833 ‗71 

39. Bill Kamalsky  ‘68  258 Thompson Blvd. Watertown, NY 13601 315-788-0764 ‗69 
40. Bob Kochman ‘65  301 E. 21st  St., Apt 7E New York, NY 10010-6534   ‗67 
41. Mike Kohllhas ‘70 mike@leisurecraftpools.com 9238 Holland-Glenwood Rd. Glenwood NY 14069 716-941-5095 ‗72 
42. Carl E. Kanoff ‘68 ckanoff@twcny.rr.com POB 87 Candor, NY 13743 607-659-7777 ‗70 

43. Bill Kenzig ‘70   4O Gladys Drive Wading River, NY 11792 631-929-6624 ‗72 
44. Fred Koch ‘68 metman69@rochester.rr.com  92 Red Cedar Dr. Rochester, NY 14616 585-225-1830 ‗69 
45. Howard Kranz ‘67 hjkbwick@yahoo.com 70 Manton St. Sayville, NY 11782-1326 631-589-0048 ‗69 

46. Gary Kresser ‘65 garykress@aol.com 87 Westgate Rd. Kenmore NY 14217 716-874-2392 ‗68 
47. Chet Kuhn ‘67 kuhnzee@hotmail.com  4219 E. Main St. Williamson, NY 14589-9212 315-589-2617 ‗69 
48. Dan Kwarta ‘63 dkwarta@rochester.rr.com 78 Main St.   POB 55 E. Bloomfield NY 14443-005 585-657-6550 ‗67 
49. Joe Lentner ‘67 jlentner@rochester.rr.com 19 Oak Manor  PO Box 164 Leicester, NY 14481 585-382-3653 ‗70 

50. Victor Ladota ‘68  11332 Ledgemet Lane Windermere, FL 34786 407-909-1919 ‗70 
51. Don Landrio  48 S. Hollywood Ave. Gloversville, NY 12078-4113 518-725-8132 ‗70 
52. Jack Langerak ‘67 langerakj@aol.com 12 Granite Drive Penfield NY 14526 585-388-8613 ‗68 

53. Steve Lembke ‗68  2688 River Rd. Guilford, VT 05301-8766 802-254-4122 ‗71 
54. Spike Leonard FG ‘63   scramtwo@aol.com 125 E Main St. Avon, NY 14414 585-226-2594 ‗65 
55. Mark Limerick ‘65 markpolo24@aol.com  
56. Bruce Lomnicki ‘68 lumpe@rochester.rr.com 8 Pine Circle Mt. Morris, NY 14510 585-658-3416 ‗70 

57. Mike Luczak ‘65  68 Brookridge Dr. Exeter, RI 02822-3619 401-294-9766 ‗68 
58. Tim Lyons ‘67 alyons@rochester.rr.com 4552 State Rte. 20 A West Warsaw, NY 14569-9712 585-786-3458 ‗69 
59. Chuck Magliazzo ‘69  1007   100th St. Niagara Falls  NY  14304 914-589-3174 ‗71 

60. Ed Mace ‘70 emace@wcsmith.com 8286 Wold Den Ct. Springfield VA 22153 202-390-7906 
61. Frank (Paco) Maier ‘69 frankiethreeputs@yahoo.com  6 Turk Hollow Rd. Oxford, MA 01540 508-987-7113 ‗71 
62. Joe Mantione ‘69 jjmantione@yahoo.com 3365 East Bay Dr. 204-123 Largo. Fl 33771 727-643-6688 ‗70 
63. Sal Marchese ‘66 salmmarchese@yahoo.com       

64. Bill Marion  824 7th St. W. Babylon NY 11704 516-888-0159 ‗67 
65. Peter Massari ‘69 unclelaura@aol.com 2 Frances Dr. Katonah, NY 10536 914-589-3174 ‗71 
66. Jack May ‘70 jam_sullivan@yahoo.com      ‗72 

67. Ed McCormick ‘70  10635 W/ 26th Ave. Wheat Ridge CO, 80215 303-274-9320 ‗73 
68. Dave Mead ‘65 dmead001@rochester.rr.com 114 Main St Mt. Morris NY 14510 585-658-9658 ‗68 
69. Dale E. Metz ‘67 metz@geneseo.edu SUNY Geneseo NY  585-245-5132 ‗70 
70. Dale J. Metz ‘65 smetz@triad.rr.com 5318 Montevista Dr. Greensboro NC 27407 336-454-5835 ‗68 

71. Bob Meyers ‘66 BJmeyers@rochester.rr.com 79 Center St. Geneseo NY 14454 585-245-8377 
72. Tom Miller   192 Scofield Rd. Honeoye Falls, NY 14472 585-533-2297 ‗72 
73. Thomas Mooney ‘68 bmoonrising@netscape.net 214 Rockwell Rd. RD2 Vestal, NY 13850 518-725-9041 ‗71 
74. Jack Morrell ‘63 jmorrell5@verizon.net Salzburg Village Palmyra NY 14522 315-597-9560 ‗65 

75. Frank Palmer ‘69 jeepman555@aol.com  1954 Rte. 80 Georgetown, NY 13072-4110 315-662-7960 ‗71 
76. Larry Patzwald lpatzwald@twcny.rr.com 45 Big Rock Ln. Colton NY 13625-4178 315-262-2298 ‗68 
77. Carl D. Pauli ‘68 drdpauli@hotmail.com 111 Campbell Town Rd. Palmyra, PA 17078  ‗71 

78. Pat Pallend ‘63 pip111@comcast.net 43 Greene St. NE Fairburn GA 30213-1446 770-969-6315 ‗67 
79. Bruce Parmiter ‗68 parmiterb@aol.com  42961 Hedgeapple Court Ashburn VA  20147 703-723-7009 ‗69 
80. Bob (Pearl) Perrello ‘68 orso@netsync.net 113 Liberty St. Fredonia NY 14063 716-672-7988 ‗70 
81. Walt Peek FG ‗63 wnpeek@msn.com  182 West Lake Rd. Penn Yan NY 14527-8905 315-536-6230 ‗67 

82. Jack Piedmonte ‘63  71 Maplewood Ave. Spencerport NY 14559 585-352-9189             ‗67 
83. Thomas Powers ‘68 tpowers@siemens.com 56 Mitchell Rd. Oxford, NJ 07863-3343 908-835-8357 ‗71 
84. Jim Restall ‘67  103 Peoria Ave. Buffalo, NY 14206-2632 716-894-3093 ‗70 

85. Bill Ryan FG ‗63 w.ryan@tcu.edu  3451 River Park 1213 Forth Worth, TX 76116-9582 817-723-0904 ‗65 
86. Rick Stein ‘69 rick stein@gateschili.monroe.edu      ‗71 
87. Allen Smith ‘69 pandasmith@verizon.com 3 Russell St. Canisteo NY 14623 607-698-4972 ‗72 
88. Mike Sobczak ‘66 msobczak@pirnie.com 7 Victoria Dr. Hilton Head SC 29926 843-837-4810 ‗69 

89. George Speedy ‘70 gspeedy@speedylawfirm.com      ‗71 
90. Dave Sperino ‗68 dmsperino@hotmail.com   2811 Main St. POB 25 York, NY 14592 716-243-3417  ‗70 
91. Tom Spearing ‘68 tstiger488@roadrunner.com  488 East Lake Rd. Penn Yan NY 14527-9422 315-536-7170 ‗71 

92. Christopher Sugnet ‗68   9219 Admiral Lowell Pl. NE Albuquerque, NM 87111-1261    ‗70 
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93. Jim Tobin ‗65  jtobin46@aol.com 62 Valewood Run Penfield, NY 14526 585-388-0982 ‗67 
94. Al Tolsma ‘65 altols@aol.com 55 Majestic Circle Amherst NY 14226 716-835-8435 ‗67 

95. Steve Troskosky ‘68 Tros@netzero.com 2614 Ten Mile Rd. Allegany. NY 14706-9520 716-307-4410 ‗71 
96. Bob Veltz ‘65 rveltz@rochester.rr.com 80 Sandoris Cir. Rochester NY 14622 585-266-9256 ‗68 
97. Sal Ventresca ‗68  955 Escarpment Dr. Lewistown, NY 14092-2021 716-297-7537 ‗70 
98. Jim Vidoczy FG ‗63 jim.vidoczy@sympatico.ca  45 Palmer Ave. Richmond Hill, ON L4C 1N6 905-737-0541 ‗71 

99. Jerome Virzi ‘68  69 Lyell Ave. Spencerport NY 14559 585-293-1586  
100. Chris Watson ‘63  5310 SW Florida St. Portland OR 97216 503-977-2711 ‗67 
101. Tom Wega ‘69 twega@rochester.rr.com 36 Parker Dr. Pittsford, NY 14534 585-820-0985 ‗71 

102. Tommy Welch ‗63 tomwelch@frontiernet.net 4259 County Rd. 4 Canandaigua NY 14424 585-394-0108 ‗68 
103. Fred Welch ‘65 w5105@msn.com P.O. Box 682 Canadensis, PA 18325 570-676-5793 ‗69 
104. Robert White ‘69  PO Box 340 Chestertown, NY 12817-0340 518-494-3327 ‗70 
105. Lawrence Wilcox ‘68  7 Doris Cir. Newton, MA 02458-1929 617-969-3756 ‗70 

106. James Wright ‘68 sydoilr427jbw@aol.com 106 Countryside Ln. Williamsville, NY 14221 716-688-1583 ‗70 
107. Paul Zedonis ‘68  225 Hanover View Cir. Harrisburg, PA 17112-8966 717-566-1923 ‗69 
 

**Founding Group ‘63 
*(B)=Business   
New to Group or New Contact Information 

      
                      Lost Old Guard Members* 

 
Thomas Bryden P‘68  

Robert Burtner P‘70 (G‘72) 
Wayne Crawford P‗66 
Kevin DeWeaver P‘70 

Tom Donovan P ‗70 
John Duncan P‗67 
Ed Garrison ‗66 
Jim Goldseth ‗65 

Henry Harvey ‘67   

Peter Iszkum P‗69 
James LaMartina P‘69 (G‘72) 
Ron Leffler P‗65 

Michael ManningP‗68 
M. Dale Rogers P‗68 
Peter Schonleber P‗67 
Al Shurtleff P‗68 

Greg Sutherland P‗66 

Robert White P‘69 (G‘70) 
Erik Wilson P‘66 (G ‘69) 
Tom Wolfe P‘70 (G‘73) 

Allen Wood P‘68 
Karl Zeigler P‘69 (G‘71) 
 
                 

 
*Members whose addresses are not known. Years after name refer to Pledge Class.  ―G‖ indicates graduation year. 

NEW TO LIST 
 
 

“New” Old Guards* 
 

1. Dan Brown dannyb383@yahoo.com  
2. John Bruno johnbruno22@hotmail.com  

3. Ian Burris  ib2@geneseo.edu  
4. Sean Coughlin scoughlin@gmail.com 
5. Nick D'Alesandro nrd1@geneseo.edu 

6. Mike Flynn Mike.F.Flynn@gmail.com   
7. Charles Gary ceg7@geneseo.edu  
8. Andy Gillette andrewgillette@hotmail.com  
9. Brien Gillette bjg@geneseo.edu  

10. Ryan Hamlin ryan.j.hamiln@gmail.com 
11. Nate Jones nej1@geneseo.edu   
12. Adam Kelly ajk8@geneseo.edu  
13. Ryan McDonald rsm3@geneseo.edu  

14. Nick Mucci nickjm85@yahoo.com   
15. Sean Mulvehill scm7@geneseo.edu  

16. James Page jdp10@geneseo.edu  
17. Dave Passero dpassero16@yahoo.com  
18. Mark Passero mjp14@geneseo.edu  

19. Cody Prugh cwp3@geneseo.edu  
20. Hely Rodriquez hjr2@geneseo.edu  
21. Karlton Ross klr21@geneseo.edu 
22. Brett Smith brettsmith2@hotmail.com   

23. Tom Venniro teedawg20@hotmail.com  
24. Eric Wiedemer ericwiedemer@gmail.com   
25. Sean Zaroogian smz3@geneseo.edu  

 
*Current Sig Tau and recent Sig Tau Graduates 
New to list as a member and/or new contact information                       

 

Friends of Old Guards* 
 

1. Joe Auriemma ‘66 Graduate* jrany@nycap.rr.com 
2. Sue (Bogardus) Beimler ‗68 
3. Suzy Boor boor@geneseo.edu  

4. Phil and Linda (Batson ‗76) Bracchi ‗64 padre1@frontiernet.net 
5. Elaine ―66 & Joe Bucci ‘67        joe.bucci@americanrocksalt.com  
6. Mike Catillaz catillaz@geneseo.edu  
7. Patty (Malet)  Fennell ‗65 mfennell@rochester.rr.com 

8. Sonnia Ferb ‘66 sonniaferb@yahoo.com 
9. Tracy Gagnier ‘93 gagniert@geneseo.edu  
10. Jack George ‘65 kog@rochester.rr.com 
11. John Heim ‘64                       heimj@rpi.edu  

12. Jeff Haber ‘66 haber9@aol.com 
13. Gidget Hopf ‗72 hopffamily@aol.com  
14. Molly (Musson) Hall ‗67   

15. Debbie Hill ‘75 hilld@geneseo.edu 

16. Nancy (Konieczny) Hussey ‗68 
17. Judy (Sawyer) Kwarta ‗69 
18. Gail (Leadbeter) Langerak ‗68  

19. Sally (Moore) Leonard ‗62 
20. Linda Monteverdi Kuehn ‘70 lmkuehn1@yahool.com 
21. Bonnie (Forbes) Mioducki ‘68 bmioducki@gmail.com   
22. Patty Rogers-Hamilton ‘85 hamilton@geneseo.edu  

23. Dick Rosati ‘71 rarosoti@rochester.rr.com 
24. Paul Scipione ‘68 scipione@geneseo.edu  
25. Kathe (Reynolds) Sheehan ‘67 katheshee@aol.com   
26. Ken Silveri ‘66 ksilveri@comcast.net  

27. Audrey Smith ‘67  aks3256@optonline.net   
28. Nancy (Ward) Sullivan ‘65 sullivan@reckittbenckiser.com 
29. Betty Kent Walrath ‘66 ewalrath44@aol.com 

30. Laura Wrubell ‗80 wrubell@geneseo.edu 

mailto:jtobin46@aol.com
mailto:altols@aol.com
mailto:Tros@netzero.com
mailto:rveltz@rochester.rr.com
mailto:jim.vidoczy@sympatico.ca
mailto:twega@rochester.rr.com
mailto:tomwelch@frontiernet.net
mailto:w5105@msn.com
mailto:sydoilr427jbw@aol.com
mailto:dannyb383@yahoo.com
mailto:johnbruno22@hotmail.com
mailto:ib2@geneseo.edu
mailto:scoughlin@gmail.com
mailto:nrd1@geneseo.edu
mailto:MikeF.Flynn@gmail.com
mailto:ceg7@geneseo.edu
mailto:andrewgillette@hotmail.com
mailto:bjg@geneseo.edu
mailto:ryan.j.hamiln@gmail.com
mailto:nej1@geneseo.edu
mailto:ajk8@geneseo.edu
mailto:rsm3@geneseo.edu
mailto:nickjm85@yahoo.com
mailto:scm7@geneseo.edu
mailto:jdp10@geneseo.edu
mailto:dpassero16@yahoo.com
mailto:mjp14@geneseo.edu
mailto:cwp3@geneseo.edu
mailto:hjr2@geneseo.edu
mailto:klr21@geneseo.edu
mailto:brettsmith2@hotmail.com
mailto:teedawg20@hotmail.com
mailto:ericwiedemer@gmail.com
mailto:smz3@geneseo.edu
mailto:jrany@nycap.rr.com
mailto:boor@geneseo.edu
mailto:padre1@frontiernet.net
mailto:joe.bucci@americanrocksalt.com
mailto:catillaz@geneseo.edu
mailto:mfennell@rochester.rr.com
mailto:sonniaferb@yahoo.com
mailto:gagniert@geneseo.edu
mailto:kog@rochester.rr.com
mailto:heimj@rpi.edu
mailto:haber9@ao.com
mailto:hopffamily@aol.com
mailto:hilld@geneseo.edu
mailto:lmkuehn2000@aol.com
mailto:bmioducki@gmail.com
mailto:hamilton@geneseo.edu
mailto:rarosotti@rochester.rr.com
mailto:scipione@geneseo.edu
mailto:katheshee@aol.com
mailto:ksilveri@comcast.net
mailto:aks3256@optonline.net
mailto:sullivan@reckittbenckiser.com
mailto:ewalrath@aol.com
mailto:wrubell@geneseo.edu


 

 

 

31. George Wilkerson ‘64 gwilkers@nycap.rr.com  
32. Michelle Worden  ‗92  worden@geneseo.edu  

33. Hank Nuwer ‘68 (Buffalo State) hnuwer@franklincollege.edu  

34. Hank Dewey ‘ 68 (Buffalo State)          hankdewey2@roadrunner.com 
35. Barbara Zechner ‘65  

  
*Graduation Year from Geneseo 
New to list 

************************************************ 

In Memoriam 
 

Larry Allen P‘63 (G‘67) 
Bill Brigham P‘63 (G‘67) 
Don Durbin P‘69 (G‘70) 

Don Fuller P‘65 (G‘67) 

Roland Littrell P‘69 (G‘71) 
Don Peterson P‘65 (G‘68) 
Jack Sheehan FG‗63 (G‘66) 

Tony Siviligia P‗69 

Dahn Walrath FG‘63 (G‘66) 
Lou Ziegler P‗69 

 

 
IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR THOSE WHO RECEIVE THIS NEWSLETTER VIA U.S. MAIL: 
THIS MAY BE THE LAST NEWSLETTER POSTAL MAILING DUE TO INCREASES IN MEMBERSHIP, PHOTO COPYING 
AND POSTAGE.  SO PLEASE SEND US YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS SO YOU CAN RECEIVE THE NEWSLETTER VIA 
INTERNET.  

 

We will mail the NEWSLETTER ONLY to bros who do not have email addresses if you notify us by 
postcard or letter (Indicate: Do not receive email) with your postal address and phone number.  

HOWEVER, we do not send out periodic Special Bulletins via U.S mail. 
 
Send POSTCARD or LETTER to: 

 
Chuck Curatalo  
145 Chimney Hill Rd. 
Rochester NY 14612 

 

Or you can call Chuck at 585-723-3487 and make your request.  You may leave a recorded message. 
 

 

REMEMBER: PLEASE SEND YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS TO CHUCK IF YOU HAVE NOT 
ALREADY DONE SO……ccuratal@rochester.rr.com 
 
 

 

mailto:gwilkers@nycap.rr.com
mailto:worden@geneseo.edu
mailto:hnuwer@franklincollege.edu
mailto:hankdewey2@roadrunner.com
mailto:ccuratal@rochester.rr.com

